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The Board of Trustees of the El Camino Community College District met at 4:00 p.m. on 
Monday, November 14, 2016, in the Board Room at El Camino College. 
 
The following Trustees were present:  Trustee Kenneth A. Brown, President; Trustee 
John Vargas, Vice President; Trustee Mary Combs, Member; and Trustee William 
Beverly, Member.     
 
Also present were:  Dr. Dena P. Maloney, Superintendent/President; Ms. Jo Ann Higdon, 
Vice President/Administrative Services; Dr. Jeanie Nishime, Vice President/Student and 
Community Advancement; Dr. Jean Shankweiler, Vice President/Academic Affairs; and 
Ms. Barbara Perez, Vice President/Compton Education Center. 
 
Public Comment on Closed Session Items 
There were no comments.  
 
Closed Session 
Regular Meeting adjourned to Closed Session at 4:04 p.m. to discuss the District’s 
position regarding the following matter: 
 

A. Labor Relations, Brown Act Section 54957.6 
 
Reconvene in Open Session; Announce Closed Session Actions 
The Regular Meeting reconvened to Open Session at 5:45 p.m.  No action was taken 
during the Closed Session.  
 
Meeting adjourned at 5:48 p.m.   
  
 

       
____________________________________ 

      Cliff Numark, Secretary of the Board 
 
 
           ____________________________________ 

      Dena P. Maloney, Secretary to the Board 


